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Commander's Message
Comrades and friends,

As we celebrate our
nation's
independence this
month, let's also take
a moment to
remember and honor
the significant military
events that have shaped our history
in the month of July.

1. Battle of Gettysburg (July 1 - 3,
1863) One of the most critical battles
of the American Civil War, the Battle
of Gettysburg saw the Union Army
defeat the Confederate forces. This
battle marked a turning point in the
war, leading to the eventual defeat of
the Confederacy.

2. The Independence Day (July 4,
1776) On this day, the Continental
Congress adopted the Declaration
of Independence, announcing the
thirteen American colonies as
independent states, free from British

Upcoming Post Events
See what's happening this month on our

Facebook page! Please click this link:

  

House Committee Message
Comrades,

Please come out and attend our members
General Meeting held at 11 a.m.
Saturday July 13th at the Post. Your input
and feedback on Post operations is
welcome.
The House Committee will meet at 10
a.m. Saturday July 13th at the Post.
May God bless America, and our troops.

​Rich
Post 9578 House Committee Chair
Rich Simmons

Auxiliary
President's

http://www.facebook.com/AlpineVFW9578/
http://www.constantcontact.com/landing1/vr/home?cc=nge&utm_campaign=nge&rmc=VF21_CPE&utm_medium=VF21_CPE&utm_source=viral&pn=ROVING&nav=673ade8b-4f22-466e-8b94-61e595c0c4bd


rule. This day is celebrated as the
birth of American independence.

3. The Korean War Armistice (July
27, 1953) The Korean War
Armistice Agreement was signed on
this day, ending hostilities between
North and South Korea. The
agreement established the Korean
Demilitarized Zone (DMZ), a buffer
zone between the two nations.

4. The Apollo 11 Moon Landing
(July 20, 1969) While not a military
event, this significant achievement
showcased American ingenuity and
determination. Neil Armstrong and
Buzz Aldrin became the first humans
to set foot on the moon, marking a
significant milestone in the Space
Race during the Cold War.

5. Operation Husky (July 9 - August
17, 1943) The Allied invasion of
Sicily, codenamed Operation Husky,
began on July 9, 1943. This major
campaign during World War II led to
the fall of the Fascist regime in Italy
and opened up the Mediterranean
Sea lanes for the Allies.

6. The Battle of Tinian (July 24 -
August 1, 1944) Part of the Pacific
campaign of World War II, the Battle
of Tinian saw U.S. forces capturing
the island from the Japanese. The
island later served as a base for B-29
bombers, including those that carried
out the atomic bombings of
Hiroshima and Nagasaki.

These historical events remind us of
the bravery, sacrifice, and strategic
prowess of our military forces. As we
gather to celebrate Independence
Day, let's also reflect on the
significant contributions and sacrifices
made by our servicemen and women
throughout history.

I had the honor to represent our post
at the 104th VFW State convention
in the city of Orange. At the
convention, Deb Johnson was
elected as State Commander; David

Message
 
Summer is upon us
with rising
temperatures are
rising and more
daylight hours. I
have just
concluded having
my daughter, son-
in-law and
granddaughter visit for a week. They
enjoyed the warm California sunshine and
climate.

Our Auxiliary is saddened at the loss of
lifetime member Mary Stanley. Mary was
an active member for several years. Her
celebration of life will be held on at Noon
Saturday, July 6th on the Post patio. The
Auxiliary will provide side dishes. Please
sign up at the Canteen or contact
Kimberley directly at (619) 729-3153. In
addition to food, we will need help with set
up and take-down. The Post will be
providing sandwiches.
The Auxiliary has created another
fabulous gift basket for the 4th of July. The
basket incudes a mason jar electric candle;
gift certificates for Café 67, Ranch House
and Casino Inn; American flag bell,
Williamsburg towel set, succulent, flowers
and basket, 4th of July pillow set, pie pan,
$5, a U.S.A. cap, 4th of July candle,
Lyndt truffles, and Teavana tea. The
approximate value is $420. Opportunity
tickets are available at the Post. The lucky
winner will be drawn on the 4th of July.

The Auxiliary will also be hosting lunch on
the 4th of July. Lunch items include
hamburgers and hot dogs, potato salad,
watermelon, chips, apple pie and ice
cream. The cost will be $12 per
plate. Lunch will be served from 11:30 a.m.
until 2 p.m.

Our next monthly meeting will be held at 10
a.m. on Saturday, July 6th. We need to
elect a new 3rd year Trustee  as our
current member resigned due to personal
schedule conflicts. If you are interested,
please come to the meeting and express
your interest.

Our current membership is at 106%. This is
exciting as we are growing. However, we
are in desperate need of
volunteers. Please consider attending our
meetings and signing up to volunteer. 

I have been informed that spam emails
listing the Auxiliary’s email address as the



Kuta was elected as State Sr. Vice
Commander and Paula Jansen was
elected State Junior Vice
Commander.

There is no doubt in my mind that our
Department is in great hands with
these three at the top for the state
and our great organization.

In closing, let us be reminded of our
conduct at the Post and around the
Post property. We are a Veteran’s
organization and our purpose is to
serve. It is hard to do an effective job
when there is disrespect to the
Canteen and wait staff on a regular
basis. Then you have those that want
to be the first person to tell someone
else a rumor or whatever drama you
overheard. This will not be tolerated.
Any disrespect will be taken to the
House Committee for them to decide
on an outcome.
Donations to the Post does not give
you a pass; volunteering at the post
does not give you a pass; and as well
as being in Post leadership does not
give you a pass. We only have one
job and that is serve veterans and
their families.

If you need to reach out to me, please call
me at (858) 729-3911. I am here for you -
the Veterans, the Auxiliary, our families
and the community of Alpine!

​Sincerely, 

John
Post Commander
John Sullivan

sender are being received. If you
receive an email that looks suspicious (this
one is regarding photos) please check the
email address it is being sent from. In this
case, it has an .edu extension. I will never
send out emails using this address that are
not official Auxiliary business. 

A new goal for the Auxiliary is to
participate in Wreaths Across America at
the Alpine Cemetery. There are over 400
veterans buried there and no one has
sponsored this event. We are still in the
planning stages and realize we won’t be
able to provide wreaths or every grave site,
but we would like to get this program off the
ground.
Due to the Celebration of Life for Mary
Stanley and potluck occurring after the
Auxiliary meeting on July 6th, there will be
no “lunch with a view” meals. 

Here is the contact email for the Auxiliary:
AlpineVFWAuxiliary9578@gmail.com
Also, I can be reached at (619)  540-6204.

Kindest regards,

Nancy
Post 9578 Auxiliary President
Nancy Hauer
 
A great way for members of the Alpine
community to support their Bert Fuller
VFW Post 9578 is to join the post auxiliary.
Check the Auxiliary Facebook page for
details; click on this link:
VFW Post 9578 Auxiliary

https://www.facebook.com/bertfuller.vfwpost/


Hello Everyone!

Happy Summer! As
we all enjoy the
summer fun, let us
be grateful for our
freedoms. Let us
remember all those
who have made it
possible for us to
live In a free
country. A verse I
like to remember is:
 
Psalm 116:5-6
 
5 The Lord is gracious and righteous;
    our God is full of compassion.
6 The Lord protects the unwary;
    when I was brought low, he saved me.
 
If you know any veteran in need or if you
just need some guidance, please reach out
anytime via text, call or email.

Office: (619) 445-6040
Cell: (702) 468-0821
Fax: (619) 445-8740

Email: VFW9578Chaplain@gmail.com

God Bless,
  
Ryan
Post 9578 Chaplain
Thank You,
Ryan Gondek

Special Notice regarding
​Post Events, Meals

Auxiliary
Chaplain's
Message

Happy summer
everyone! I hope you
are all enjoying our
beautiful days before it
gets too hot out there!
But when it does, just
come on over to our
VFW for great A/C, a cool drink, delicious
lunch or dinner, and some fun activities!

This month, we celebrate our Nation’s
“birthday” on Thursday, July 4th. Why do
we celebrate it on July 4th each year? 
July 4th marks the anniversary of when
Congress, comprised of delegates from the
United States' original 13 colonies, signed
the Declaration of Independence on July
4, 1776. The document declared our
nation's independence (“birth”) from Great
Britain.
 
Our freedom in this new country was built
on respect for one another, our hard work,
and our unity. Enjoy your 4th and respect
our independence! Drive safely. Let
someone go ahead of you. Hold a door.
Smile!

“Dear God, we thank you for each day.
Please help us to respect and love
everyone, including and especially those
that are different from us. Help us to be
kind and patient with one another and
always show respect. “

Please keep in your prayers the family of
our Life member Mary Stanley, who
passed recently. There will be service for
Mary on Saturday, July 6th right after our
Auxiliary meeting. Please join us to support
Mary’s family. Potluck lunch will be served.
If you can help by bringing a dish, we would
certainly appreciate that.

Our Alpine VFW Post 9578 Auxiliary is
serving lunch on the 4th of July from 11:30
a.m. - 2 p.m.! Please join us for
hamburgers, hot dogs, potato salad,
watermelon, and apple pie & ice cream for
$12.

Have a safe (and hopefully cool!) 4th of
July. Fly your flags proudly!

With peace, love, and a grateful heart,

Jan
Post 9578 Auxiliary Chaplain



The prices displayed on various Post flyers
and menus and also in this newsletter are
subject to change without advance notice.
Thank you for your understanding.

Jan Bazdorf

Canteen
Manager's
Message

Congratulations to
James and Tawney
Contreras for winning
the June raffle for the
Father's Day wagon!

The VFW Post 9578 Auxiliary will provide
a Fourth of July raffle basket. Please
support our Auxiliary and purchase raffle
tickets.

Memorial service for Auxiliary member
Mary Stanley will be held Saturday, July
6th with a potluck from Noon - 3 p.m.
Please bring your favorite side dish to
share!

Warm weather is here and we have the
most beautiful sunsets - come and enjoy
the view!

Kimberley
Canteen / Entertainment Manager
Kimberley Rivera



Important Notice for all Post Members,
Auxiliary, invited guests and Visitors:

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 is a Drug-
Free Zone. If drugs are used on our Post's
property, it will put our ABC liquor license in
jeopardy, as well as our Post charter with
the National VFW.

Please report any violations of drug use on
Post property immediately to a Post
officer. Law enforcement will be contacted
and the offender will be subject to criminal
and legal consequences. Offenders will
lose their Post privileges and not be
allowed on Post property in the future.

Post Members Meetings - 2nd Saturday

​10 a.m. House Committee

11 a.m. General Meeting

Auxiliary Meetings - 1st Saturday/Month

10 a.m. Auxiliary

Contacting the Post

Phone: (619) 445-6040
Fax: (619) 445-8740
eMail: VFW9578cmd@gmail.com

Newsletter Submissions

Items for consideration may be emailed to

John.P.Sullivan1@gmail.com



Contact: (858) 729-3911
or mailed to the post at:

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578
Attention: John Sullivan

844 Tavern Road
Alpine, CA 91901

Please note: newsletter submission
deadline is the 25th of the prior month.

VFW Post 9578 Hours of Operation

(Subject to change without advance notice -
call Post at (619) 445-6040 for details)

The Post will observe the following
business hours:

Sundays: 9 a.m. - close
Mondays: 11 a.m. - close
Tuesdays: 11 a.m. - close
Wednesdays: 11 a.m. - close
Thursdays: 11 a.m. - close
Fridays: 11 a.m. - close
Saturdays: 9 a.m. - close

Note: the Post closing time is dependent
upon attendance and varies per day.

If you have questions on the guidelines
please call the Post at (619) 445-6040.

FYI for Post Members:

House Committee meetings are held
every second Saturday of the month at

10 a.m.

Post Member meetings are held every
second Saturday of the month at 11 a.m.

Auxiliary Member meetings are held on
the first Saturday of the month at 10 a.m.

Show your pride in our Post by letting
people know you are a member of our
VFW Post 9578 and invite them to enjoy
the meals and events!

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 Core
Values:

·       Always put the interests of our
members first
·       Treat donors as partners in our cause
·       Promote patriotism
·       Honor military service
·       Ensure the care of veterans and their



VFW Post Officers & Trustees

John Sullivan - Commander
Richard Simmons - Sr Vice Commander
Chris Martindell - Jr Vice Commander
Theo Bazdorf - Quartermaster
Ryan Gondek - Chaplain
Theo Bazdorf - Adjutant
Jim Bilka - Judge Advocate
Rick Walsh - Service Officer

Wayne Williams - 1st Year Trustee
Rich Martindell - 2nd Year Trustee
Fred Erickson - 3rd Year Trustee

Auxiliary Officers

Nancy Hauer - President  
Jeanne Pate - Senior Vice
Jamye Pritchett Solorzano -
JrVice           
Jan Bazdorf - Chaplain
Pat Alston Aldrich - Treasurer 
Erika Simmons - Secretary        
Vikki Hemmen - Conductress
Sven Ricketts - Guard        

Olivia Wilkinson - Trustee #1  
Sherry Wheeler - Trustee #2
Vacant - Trustee #3

House Committee

Richard Simmons - Chairperson
Dan Focht - Member
Joel Murillo - Member
James Wheeler - Member
Neal Zeitler - Member

Canteen / Entertainment

families
·       Serve our communities
·       Promote a positive image of the VFW
·       Respect the diversity of veteran
opinions

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578

Mission Statement:

·       To foster camaraderie among United
States veterans of overseas conflicts
·       To serve our veterans, the military and
our communities
·       To advocate on behalf of all veterans 

Coming to the Post for meals and
entertainment? Please remember to tip the
Canteen bartenders and wait staff for the
great service that they provide!

T-Shirts for Post Members $10

Preorder at the Post Canteen by Monday,
July 15th



Kimberley Rivera - Canteen Manager
Sandy Curry - Canteen Assistant Manager

Volunteer Bartenders

Christie Kurtz
Dani Caton
Katie Sharp
Leta Keyes
Sandy Curry

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578

Vision Statement:

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 Vision is
to ensure that:

·       Veterans are respected for their
service
·       Always receive their earned
entitlements
·       Are recognized for the sacrifices they
and their loved ones have made on behalf
of this great country

 
Our Newsletter Supporters

AAA Southern CA (619) 644-5128
Elyse Lobaugh

Alpine Artistic Florist  (619) 445-7974
Jamie Lewis
www.alpineartisticflorist.net

http://www.alpineartisticflorist.net


Alpine Dentistry (619) 445-8896
Jonar R. Bonifacio DDS Dr. "B"
Alpine Dentistry

​Accurate Land Surveys (619) 445-0110
Rob Russell

Alpine Computer & Tutor (619) 277-7858
Duncan Marks

Bisher's Quality Meats  (760) 789-1488
Dan Bisher
https://weareramona.com/listing/bishers-
quality-meats-ramona/

California Bank & Trust (619) 445-9321
Kellye Murphy

California Signs & Marketing (619) 258-2001
California Signs & Marketing

Clayco Solar Services (619) 971-2799
Clay Mauldin

Copy Corral  (619) 562-3660
Julie Walker
www.lakesidecopy.com

East County Karate  (619) 627-4850
Nathan Morton
http://ecmartialart.com

Kamps Propane  (619) 390-6304
Richard Edwords
www.kampspropane.com

Keller Williams  (619) 301-2301
Doris Fifer

Off The Hook Mobile Detailing (619) 760-5021
Jake Evans

Pet/House Sitting (619) 820-1827
Vikki Hemmen

Primary Residential Mtg  (619) 722-1303
Chris Wiley
www.alpineprmi.com

Regional Elite Plumbing (619) 722-1049
Mike Putnam

Minister, First Nation Church (619) 890-8436
Theodore Alan Bazdorf

Three T RV  (619) 444-0047
Tim Tracey
www.3trv.com

http://www.alpinedentistry.com
https://weareramona.com/listing/bishers-quality-meats-ramona/
http://www.calsigns.net
http://www.lakesidecopy.com
http://ecmartialart.com
http://www.kampspropane.com
http://www.alpineprmi.com
http://www.3trv.com
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